## **Carol Jenkins**

From:

Brad Livsey <bli>sey@bendbroadband.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 16, 2024 2:11 PM

To:

Carol Jenkins

**Subject:** 

Note of worthiness for todays Council meeting regarding new "boutique RV park"

ownership

Let this email serve as record in my absence for todays May 16, 2004 Council meeting regarding suggestions for RV park mandates......With the main consideration regarding lack of housing for out of area/local labor force having a tuff time if not impossible time finding any accommodation in housing here in Sisters are my suggestions as follows: First, a little introduction..... My experience regarding housing accommodation available in one "Boutique" RV park in Anaheim CA. by the name of OrangeLand. Met an acquaintance at the park, our conversation led to lack of available housing for him and others there considering he was an electrician at Disneyland along with a few other buddies who rented space on the back line of the park at an acceptable discount to make it affordable for the roughly 15 spaces for qualified workers, working in various locales there. I acknowledged the plight here in Sisters too. This particular individuals father bought him a used 24' trailer and took advantage of one of the spaces. He had it curtsied up with plants and was well kept as per park regulations. Win-win for him and others along with secured off season income for the park itself.....Secondly, an unrelated suggestion for accommodating transportation to entice ease of labor force working here in Sisters......Again, in conversation picked up on the road was a consideration that solved the employment options for SunValley, ID.. A long highway leading through 4 smaller towns from the valley below was serviced by 2, 65 passenger tour busses expressly dedicated to employees in and around Sun Valley. These busses were round-rounding 24 hours a day for express accommodations of employed people of Sun Valley and the dotted towns up and down the highway in transit. Employers were accommodating as to different shift needs of employees that coordinated with busses. Worked great for all!! But, mainly my focus for your consideration is to suggest accommodation within the "Boutique RV Park" for affordable space rent for employees here in Sisters. I'm a 50year resident of Sisters and have seen all the allowable considerations that have put us in the here and now. Regards, Brad Livsey

Brad Livsey 541-549-8916 blivsey@bendbroadband.com